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Current Enrollment 
9th 10th 11th 12th Total 
23 23 11 13 70 

 
Curriculum and Instruction 
 
Our first semester ended Thursday, January 13.  Though we had transitioned to distance learning, 
students stayed busy wrapping up final assignments and worked hard to earn grades they could 
be proud of. A semester one letter and report cards were mailed home Tuesday, January 18.  
 
For semester two, CHS is continuing the tradition of offering a variety of elective courses in 
order to engage students in their interests and encourage them to try new things. For semester 
two, this includes welding, drama, yearbook, weightlifting, art, native art, Spanish 1, Spanish II, 
choir, and band. It was discovered that last year’s freshmen did not take Health.  Given that 
CCSD requires each student to take two Health classes in order to graduate, we have enrolled our 
current sophomores and freshmen in Health for this year’s second semester.  The goal is to create 
a consistent rotation going forward so that no student enters their junior year lacking a health 
credit.   
 
Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Parent Teacher Conferences will be held on February 17th and 18th. Parents will be able to come 
to classrooms or schedule a conference call with teachers. Masks will be required for parents 
wishing to visit with teachers in their classrooms.  
 
8th Grade Transition Workshops 
Ms. Reidel is working to schedule an 8th grade transition workshop with Ms. Peavey at CMS. 
Topics to be covered will be attendance, credits, graduation requirements, study skills, and time 
management. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

Spring Activities 
 
Boys & Girls Basketball & Drumline 
Our spring activities are underway. Basketball and Drumline practices have begun. Mr. 
Grosenbaugh is coaching our boys team this year and Ms. James is coaching the girls team again. 
Students are happy to back in the gym and are looking forward to their upcoming games. Mr. 
Thain has been working closely with ASAA and Region V on the schedule.  Unfortunately, due 
to the current COVID situation in the region, our first several games were cancelled. 
 
Gratitude 
 Thank you to Daniel Nelson and Trampus Conatser for their tireless efforts getting 
the heat in the high school operating efficiently and for their hard work with snow 
removal. 
 Thank you to the entire CHS team (students and staff) for your resiliency during our 
transition to distance learning. 
 
 
 
 


